Private Office of the Secretary General **The Director**

Cabinet du Secrétaire Général Le Directeur



Reference: 02/05/2287/PAT

Strasbourg, 23 July 2002

Dear Mr Jorgensen,

The Secretary General of the Council of Europe, Mr Walter Schwimmer, has asked me to thank you for your letter of 18 June concerning the "Inauguration of Icons of Europe" that will take place near Brussels on 21 September 2002.

Unfortunately, due to previous engagements, Mr Schwimmer will be unable to participate in the Conference.

However, I am pleased to inform you that he gladly accepts to grant his patronage to this event. Accordingly, papers and documents relating to it should bear the following text: "Under the auspices of the Secretary General of the Council of Europe, Mr Walter SCHWIMMER".

I wish this event every success.

Yours sincerely

Jan Kleijssen

Mr Jens A. Jorgensen President Icons of Europe asbl, 32, rue Haute B-1380 Lasne Belgium icons@europe.com